

Commonwealth of Massachusetts
Executive Office of Energy & Environmental Affairs

Department of Environmental Protection

One Winter Street Boston, MA 02108 • 617-292-5500

DEVAL L. PATRICK Governor RICHARD K. SULLIVAN JR. Secretary

> KENNETH L. KIMMELL Commissioner

February 14, 2014

Dear Prospective Member of MassDEP Advisory Group:

MassDEP is launching an initiative to revise the Wetlands Regulations to address current and expected climate change impacts for Land Subject to Coastal Storm Flowage ("LSCSF"). As you know, LSCSF is the land subject to any inundation caused by coastal storms up to and including that caused by the 100-year storm, surge of record, or storm of record, whichever is greater, 310 CMR 10.04. The existing regulations do not contain any performance standards for LSCSF.

Our initiative will begin by convening an advisory work group of approximately fifteen individuals, consisting of technical experts and representatives of state agencies, the building industry, and municipalities. This letter is a formal invitation for you to serve as a member or to appoint someone from your organization to serve on your behalf.

The objective of the advisory work group will be to utilize the group's input and current research literature to help: (1) define the policy problems that arise at the intersection of climate change and LSCSF, (2) develop a framework and assessment of interests implicated by this MassDEP initiative, and (3) identify potential means to address those interests in the LSCSF regulations. I expect the group will meet on no more than five occasions over the next three months. MassDEP will also consult with other experts or industry representatives as necessary. MassDEP intends to draft and issue regulations for public comment and then publish the final regulations.

MassDEP values your input and appreciates your consideration of joining us in this endeavor. Please let me know by <u>February 26, 2014</u> whether you will be available to contribute your time and expertise to this important project. Please do not hesitate contacting me via telephone (617-574-6882) or email (lealdon.langley@state.ma.us) with any questions or concerns you may have.

Lealdon Langley

Wetlands Program Director

MassDEP Wetlands Program Climate Change Adaptation and Land Subject to Coastal Storm Flowage Regulation Development External Advisory Group Membership

February 14, 2014

- 1. Eugene Benson, Executive Director, Massachusetts Association of Conservation Commissioners, 10 Juniper Road, Belmont, MA 02478, ebbenson@verizon.net
- 2. Conservation Commissions
 - a. Stephanie Kruel Executive Secretary, Conservation Commission, and Floodplain Manager, City of Boston, 1 City Hall Square, Room 709, Boston, MA, 02201, stephanie.kruel@cityofboston.gov
 - b. Jay Wennemer Conservation Agent, Marshfield Conservation Commission, 870 Moraine, 2nd Floor, Marshfield, MA, 02050, <u>jwennemer@townofmarshfield.org</u>
- 3. John Ramsay, Senior Coastal Engineer and Principal, Applied Coastal Research and Engineering, 766 Falmouth Road, Mashpee, MA 02649, jramsey@appliedcoastal.com
- 4. Gary Clayton, Vice President for Conservation Programs, Mass Audubon, 208 South Great Road, Lincoln, MA, 01773, gclayton@massaudubon.org.
- 5. Al Bangert, former Scituate Department of Public Works Director (partially retired), now serving as Director of Special Projects, Scituate Town Hall, 600 Chief Justice Cushing Way, Scituate MA 02066 abangert@mac.com and abangert@mac.com
- 6. Jim O'Connell, Coastal Geologist and Coastal Land-use Specialist with Coastal Erosion Advisory Services, PO Box 401, Brant Rock, MA 02020, jimoconnell@gmail.com and Jimoconnell28@gmail.com
- 7. Seth Wilkinson (may be alternative MACC representative), Wilkinson Ecological Design, 11 Rayber Road, Orleans, MA, 02653, seth@wilkinsonecological.com
- 8. Tamara Small, Senior Vice President Government Affairs, National Association of Industrial and Office Properties, 144 Gould Street, Suite 140 Needham, MA 02494 small@naiopma.org
- 9. Joe Peznola, Principal Director of Engineering Hancock Associates, 315 Elm Street Marlborough, MA 01752 jpeznola@hancockassociates.com (508) 460-1111 (Lealdon designated him as a representative of the Home Builders and Remodelers Association of Massachusetts)

- 10. Mass Office of Coastal Zone Management
 - a. Rebecca Haney, Coastal Geologist, 251 Causeway St, 8th fl, Boston, MA 02214, rebecca.haney@state.ma.us
 - b. Julia Knisel Coastal Shoreline and Floodplain Manager, 251 Causeway St, 8th fl, Boston, MA, 02214, julia.knisel@state.ma.us
- 11. Rich Zingarelli, Program Coordinator, National Flood Insurance Program (NFIP), Mass DCR, 251 Causeway St., 8th fl, Boston, MA, 02214, Richard.zingarelli@state.ma.us

12. MassDEP

- a. Lealdon Langley, Wetlands Program Director
- b. Elizabeth Kouloheras, Environmental Analyst
- c. James Sprague, Section Chief, Wetlands Program
- d. Tim Jones, Presiding Officer